Corporal Otis Swigert,
Athletic Director,
Reception Center,
Fort Leavenworth, Kansas.

Dear Mr. Swigert:

We would be very happy to arrange a couple of games between your team at Fort Leavenworth and our University of Kansas baseball team. I am sending you our schedule with the hope that you can suggest a couple of dates that will be convenient for you - one at Lawrence and one at Leavenworth.

Ralph Houk, a Lawrence boy, I understand, is in your outfit, and it would be pleasing to his old friends in Lawrence to have him play here.

Hoping to hear from you in the near future, I am

Sincerely yours,

Director of Physical Education and Recreation, Varsity Basketball and Baseball Coach.

FCA:AH